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THE PRESIDENT’S ANNUAL
UNIHI EDUCATION FOUNDATION UPDATE 

MIKE COCKINOS S’68 
 The year 2008 has begun with some changes both at Uni and at your UniHi Education Foundation. 
First of all, Eric Davidson has replaced Elois McGehee as Principal. Eric comes to us from Westchester 
High and brings a world of enthusiasm with him. Eric coordinated the Accreditation process at 
Westchester, acted as the liaison with Loyola Marymount in the partnership and supervised the Math 
Department. Welcome Eric!!! Elois is moving up and becoming a section administrator within LAUSD. 
We know that these moves will be positive not only for Eric & Elois but also for the School and the 
Foundation. 
 Additionally, our beloved Carolyn Sausser Lynch S’49 has resigned her duties at the Foundation. 
She has put her heart and soul into the Foundation for the past decade and for that all of us are very 
grateful. The Foundation is a small core of people with a lot to do. We can always use additional help. 
We hold our monthly meetings the last Wednesday of every month in Brentwood in the evening. When 
you come to the picnic look for any of the UHEF board members. We would love to meet you. 
 On the finance side, The Foundation gave in excess of the donations received in the fiscal year just 
ended. We were able to do this because of prior major donations from a very special anonymous donor. 
Those funds helped us purchase and install the 10 computers for the career center at a cost of over 
$12,000. We spent over $8,000 for a new book security system for the library. $2,500 went for 
supplemental funding of the Drama/Performing Arts program. In the box on page 3 you can see a more 
detailed breakdown of the programs your donations have supported this past fiscal year. We are 
counting on you and your continued support in the coming year. 
 After much consideration the UHEF Board has decided to contract with Harris Publishing to publish 
a new alumni directory. It’s been ten years since this was last done and updating our database with 
current information will be beneficial to all. Mike Johnson S’60 is in charge of this project and we very 
much appreciate his effort. 
 This year the All Alumni Annual Picnic and Car Show Fundraiser will be held Sunday, September 
28th from 12-4 on the upper field. Bring your friends and make new ones as well. Last year we had 
some absolutely amazing cars and this years’ event looks to be even better. We are taking a new 
approach and suggesting a $10 donation per car. This money will go directly to the school and will help 
ease  the continuing budget crisis that the school is facing. Let’s all be generous!! 

As always, I welcome all your questions, comments and correspondence. Feel free to contact me as 
you wish and I look forward to seeing you on Sunday, September 28th. 
Mike Cockinos S’68  (310) 442-1399  MC@MikeCockinos.com 

The Alumni Directory 2.0 
 Lost your Year Book? Looking for friends from Uni that were not in your graduation year? The old 
Alumni Directory not working for you? Well, after much consideration the UHEF Board has decided to 
work again with the Harris Publishing Company to produce a new University High School All-Alumni 
Handbook. Ten years have elapsed since the first edition came out. That’s ten years of graduations, 
address and other changes. 
 As many of you may remember the first book was far from accurate and comprehensive. In the 
intervening years Harris has made many changes in their approach to the project. First they will filter the 
existing (and rather inaccurate) information through modern search engines. Then they will contact 
alumni by postcard to verify accuracy, and to get permission to publish, personal data. They send two 
(2) postcards, and then, if they do not hear back they attempt to contact alumni by phone. They have 
assured us that they will honor the Do Not Call List. You will be able to prevent your personal data 
from inclusion in the database if you so wish. All you have to do is respond to the postcard. To insure 
confidentiality no one outside of the UHEF Board will have full access to this database, and that includes 
the people at Harris. 

You can opt out of the entire project if you wish. Either let us know that you do not want to be 
contacted when you return your UHEF membership form or let Harris know when you reply to them. The
only information in the book will be your name in the graduating class list. 
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FROM PRINCIPAL DAVIDSON’S DESK 
ERIC DAVIDSON 

 My name is Eric Davidson and I would like to introduce myself as the new 
Principal at University High School. It is a privilege to serve a school with such a rich 
and honored tradition. It is a tradition that one can sense when you enter the door. It is 
a tradition where notoriety and accomplishment are not the exception, but the rule.  It 
is a tradition that we intend on maintaining as we continue our journey into the future. I 
thank the current faculty, staff, and community members for their sincere welcome 
and on-going support as our school community continues to implement innovative 
programs and structures that are sure to sustain the academic and social growth of all 
Wildcats.   
 One of the key elements of University High School that separates it from other 
schools is the sense of family. Family is important to me. I share my life with a wife, 
Gloria, and two fine young citizens, Lindsey and Tyler.  Lindsey will be graduating a 
year from now at Gonzaga University. Tyler is graduating from Westchester High 
School this spring and will attend Loyola Marymount University in the fall. I take pride 
in my family and in my new family. 
 I come to University from Westchester High School where I served as an 
Assistant Principal for four years. I attended Westchester as a high school senior after 
moving to Los Angeles with my family in 1974. I attended Loyola Marymount 
University and earned a degree in Communication Arts. I soon found my way to Los 
Angeles Unified School District. I received a teaching credential from LMU and later 
completed the graduate program with a Masters degree in Education and an 
Administrative credential. It is at LMU that I learned to appreciate the value of diversity 
and social justice. I apply those values to the work I do today at University.   
 I joined University knowing there are great changes in store. The 2008 school 
year will open with an alternate schedule similar to the Copernican schedule that was 
employed by the school through much of the 1990s.  The school will also be 
implementing two Small Learning Communities (SLC): The Academy of Engineering 
and The Digital and Multimedia Academy. Over the next several years, we will also 
include a Renaissance Academy, a Health Science and Sports Medicine Academy, 
and a Business, Law, and International Studies Academy. These academies are 
designed to provide students with pathways to college and careers after high school.  
SLC include strategies that personalize learning, provide equitable access and 
opportunity for every student, and make the result of learning both real and relevant.   
 University High School is also in the middle of a seismic mitigation project that will 
remove several temporary buildings, the music rooms and the west gym. The district 
will be constructing a new gym, replacing the music rooms, and upgrading other parts 
of the facility. We will also be entering into a joint use project with the Westside 
YMCA. The new facilities will provide an on-site swimming pool, practice gyms, and 
outdoor surfaces for tennis and basketball. We anticipate a long and mutually 
beneficial partnership with the YMCA.  
 Think about joining us at Uni for Career Day or come visit campus when we have 
open house tours on most Thursday mornings. Come see our progress. 
 I would conclude with the idea that all Wildcats need to learn to live and live to 
learn. Our future is defined by our effort to be inclusive, our wisdom in our choices, 
and our resolve to positively impact the world in which we live.  
In gratitude and with respect. 
Eric Davidson (310) 914-3500 

UHEF BOARD 
MIKE COCKINOS S’68, 
PRESIDENT
JOAN KLINE REDLICH W’61, 
TREASURER
JACK MOSCOWITZ, VP 
HECTOR BARRERA S ’71 
ERIC DAVIDSON, PRINCIPAL 
IVAN FINKLE S’50 
WARREN HAMILTON S’51 
MIKE JOHNSON S’60 
DOM TARQUIN W’59 
ROGER SINGER W’59 
PENNY KASH WAGNER S’67 
JUDY WOLFENSTEIN 

NEWSLETTER 
Staff

JUDY WOLFENSTEIN, 
EDITOR
IVAN FINKLE, EDITORIAL 
ASSISTANCE AND PHOTO 
COLLAGE 
MICHAEL S. POLES S’60 
CAMPUS & CAR PHOTOS 
CAROLYN SAUSSER LYNCH 
S’49 –  ALL MANNER OF  
GRACIOUS ASSISTANCE 
JOAN KLINE REDLICH W’61 
& WARREN HAMILTON S’50, 
EDITORIAL ASSISTANCE 

University High School 
11800 Texas Avenue 

Los Angeles, California 90025 
Phone (310) 914-3500 

http://www.universitywildcats.org
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2007-2008
University High School 

Supporters
SPECIAL RECOGNITION 
Charles Brewer Fiscus, 1944 
Ann Rix Bishop, 43, $1000 

WALL OF HONOR 
Thomas Murray Cook, W’35 
Thelma L. Culverson, W’56 
Warren Hamilton, S’51 
Trudy Berghofer Hansen, S’45 
John Henry Kendall, S’48 
Marcus O. Tucker, S’52 

$300 “LIFE MEMBER”
Richard Kettler, M.D., W’59 

SPONSOR MEMBER 
Mike Cockinos, S’68 
James S’45 & Marjorie Redman Downie 
 W’49 
Robert C. Jones, S’53 
Eric Chaim Kline, S‘69 
Kathy Puckett Layton, S’55 
Donald R. Lindsay, W’43 
Wilbur F. Littlefield, S’39 
Lew (Dave) Miller, ‘54 
Michael E. Mills, ‘63 
Vicki Hirsch Myhren, ‘62 
Adella Brocksieper Page, W’39 
John L. Petty, W’50  

PLUS SHELL DOUBLE MATCHING GRANT 
Tad Taube, S’49 
John and Pam Kreis Van Atta ‘57 

$150 
Marshall B. Segal, ‘57 

SUSTAINING MEMBER 
Suzonne Blumberg Bass, W’51 
Marian Crittenden Bergeson, ‘43 
Barbara Campbell Cassaday, W’46 
Salvador Castaneda, S’45 
William (Bill) Dudley, W’47 
Ann Dutton, S’53 
Karen Dietrich Egan, W’55 
Gerald Langston Fabian, S’41 
Ivan Finkle, S’50 
Philip Flanders W’56 

What Your Dollars Did
in 2007-2008

This past school year the UHEF made grants totaling more than 
$30,000 in support of the instructional program at University High 
School. The following is a partial list: 

 10 new computers for the College and Career Center - 
$12,146.10 

 Art and photography supplies for 3 classroom teachers - 
$740.08 

 50% for a new book security system for the Library - 
$8,237.20 

 Equipment and supplies for 3 math classes - $482.72 
 Supplemental funding for the Drama/Performing Arts 

program - $2,500.00 
 AV equipment for use at Alumni/Car Show & student events 

- $377.79 
 Microphones, recorder, video converter for the 

Film/Journalism programs - $444.93 
 Speaker system for projector in Social Studies Department - 

$81.18 
 Laser copier for Academic Decathlon program - $206.32 
 Community Based Instruction program equipment - $200.00 
 Four English Department class libraries & equipment - 

$795.00 
 Career Day expenses - $200.00 
 Expenses related to all alumni picnic and car show - 

$646.00 
 Mednick scholarship - $1,000.00 
 2 Community Service Scholarships at $1,000.00 each 
 Having a positive impact on the lives of young people today 

– PRICELESS! 

We’re Under Construction 

 Uni is looking at some really big physical changes in the coming 
academic year. Remember those “temporary” bungalows that were 
put in some 50 or more years ago? They are truly temporary after 
all. Due to seismic mitigation plans and long-term District-wide 
capacity adjustment projections the L, M and T bungalows are 
being removed. Part of the reason for this is also in response to the 
projected district-wide reduced need for the Capacity Adjustment 
Program (CAP). In the future more students will get to go to school 
close to home. 
 Of course we can’t leave out the second biggest physical 
change on Campus. Construction will begin on the new gymnasium 
and swimming pool at Uni, a joint use project between Uni/LAUSD 
and the YMCA. Wow! Uni will finally have a pool!  
 You’ll see some of the changes when you to the All-Alumni 
Picnic, Car Show fund-raising event September 28, Noon-4PM. To 
get an idea of the planned changes go to Page 14. 
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Grace Welsh Fuller, ‘44 
John Giba, ‘57 
Lee Berta Willard Graham, W’51 
Joseph L. Green, W’55 
Marilyn Gunther, ‘52 
Robin Pollock Halper, W’61 
Richard, ’71, &  Karen Schloss Heimberg, ‘74 
Darlene Arnold Hicks, S’54 
John, ’53 and Kazuko Ikebuchi Ige, ‘55 
Glynis Inohara, ’73, and Bryn Inohara, ’78.  
 In memory of Scott Inohara, ‘75 
Hiroshi Isago, W’41 
Conrad (Connie) Jarabin, S’41 
David D Jennings, ‘43 
Michael D. Johnson, S‘60 
Selma Shanks Kahl, S’52 
Patricia Price Kaspar, S’50 
Lavon “Bonnie” Buckner Luboviski, ‘35 
Mary Dutton Mackay, ‘56 
Mary Ellen Green Kilsby, ‘52 
Ira B. Marshall, ‘66 
Tomiko Isago Matsuda, W’40 
Ross C. McCollum, S’41 
F. Javier Mejia, ‘92 
Joe Nagano, S’38 
Gerrit Ohl, S’48 
John F. Olson, S’57 
Jack H. Pollock, S’48 
Nancy Stearns Randolph-Forgrave, ‘58 
Joan Kline Redlich, W’61 
Carole L. Rosenblum, ‘66 
Natalie Fischer Rosentswieg, S’52 
Jim Rothman, ‘74 
Eileen Faulconer Rue, S’31  
 In memory of Arthur Faulconer, S’29 
Betty Sutton Shelhamer, W’41 
Robert Simons, W’46 
Jean Marr Sink, S’38 
Bill Spivak, W’53 
Dean St. Clair, S’60 
Jo Ann Larsen Sutton, ‘48 
Steve Sutton, S’49 
Patricia Godon-Tann, ‘68 
Lois Grosser Tarter, ‘59  
Larry Tistaert, S’59 
Odette (Jeanne) Vachon, ‘51 
Fredda Mae McGee Van Schmus, ‘34 
Kenneth H. Wilcox, W’48 
Wells K. Wohlwend, S’48 
Judy and Victor Wolfenstein 
Madge Stein Woods, ‘66 
John (Jack) Yaeger, ‘39 
Ron Zamarin, ‘54 
Larry Zarcoff, ‘79 

REUNIONS IN 
2008-2009

’53 – May 16, 17, 18 – Catalina Island 
 Jane Hills – mettajane@prodigy.net 
S’58 – October 18, 2008 – Beverly Hills Country Club 

David Dillon – (310) 454-5496 or 
dillon958@adelphia.net 

 Joel Linka – (805) 581-1686 or joellinka@aol.com 
Lynne Crumplar Keim – (805) 498-5252 or 
lmkgiraffe@verizon.net 

W’58 – June 7, 2008 – El Caballero Country Club, Tarzana 
 Francis Moss – (818) 764-2997 – fcmossWgmail.com 

Jim Epstein – (818) 788-3445 or 
jimepstein@roadrunner.com 

’68 – November 8, 2008 - Braemar Country Club, Tarzana 
 Craig Dick – (818) 345-1686 

The Reunion Committee – 661/259-5999 or 
reunion@reunioncommittee.com 

’78 – April 12, 2008 – Sheraton Delfina Hotel 
 Irma Macias – 310/351-1902 or mi3grtz@sbcglobal.net 

The Reunion Committee – 661/259-5999 or 
reunion@reunioncommittee.com 

’88 – August 16, 2008 – Crowne Plaza, Beverly Hills 
 Yvette McNally – 213/299-3560 

Great Reunions – 800/655-7971 or 
www.greatreunions.com 

’98 – August 23, 2008 – Westin LAX 
 Diana Boateng Brown – (310) 466-2178 or  
 (323) 735-8730 or sexydunique@yahoo.com  

Great Reunions – (800)655-7971 or 
www.greatreunions.com 

University High School 1925 – photo from Wikipedia 
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EXTENDED FAMILY MEMBER 
Richard G. Abbott, S’54 
Jean Aigner, W’61 
Ryan Baum, ’87 and Alice Wong, ‘87 
Ruth Dennis Beamish, S’49 
Katherine Andersen Beckwith, ‘54 
Edward Bolke, S’53
 + Chevron Matching Gift 
Lorna Graham Byrne, ‘62 
Imelda Nieto Carey, W’43 
Fay Bris Carston, ‘58 
Walter Christianson, S’33 
Carl W. Cooper, S’57 
Howard Enstedt, S’50 
Eleanor Allan Gayner, W’50 
Andre (Andy) Haeff, S’55 
Virginia Valentine Hall, S’56 
Mary Sue Andrews Hart, W’61 
Rod Hatch, W’46 
Fred Hawkins, S’46 
Lloyd Richard Hurst, Jr. W’55 
Penny Hussey Hutchinson, S’57 
John H. Jameson, W’58 
Richard Hermann Keagy, S’53 
Ginny Porco Lambert, ’76 
Madeline Pomeranz Levine, S’60 
Pauline Greve Mason, S’42 
Lois Crosby McDonnell, ‘45 
James, S’39 & Evelyn Marsh McGregor W’40 
John J. Peterson, W’51 
Valerie Sherman Romoff, S’58 
Jean Levy Rosenfeld, W’39 
Beverly Griffiths Rowen, ‘42 
Marvin Tanner, ‘51 
Marilyn Strickfaden Throssel, ‘43 
Barbara McDermott Weymann, S’51 
Harold (Hal) Wilkins, S’42 
Cynthia Harvey Woods, S’48 
William T. Yamamoto, 44 

FAMILY MEMBER 
Jacqueline Johnson Andrews, ‘53 
Scott F. Archer, ‘72 
Bonnie Geller Aylesworth, ‘76 
Yvonne Walker Beck,  S’48 
William (Bill) Beck, S’64 
Susan Rapaport Braunwald, S’61 
David O. Caldwell, S’42 
Susan Garb Camarillo, S’66 
George M. Cambon, W’41 
June Mathias Clark, W’38 
Adrian Cold, W’54 
James D. Cummings, S’37 

UHEF Awards Scholarships 

 Thanks to the generous $10,000.00 bequest of late Counselor 
Sharon Mednick, and the nearly $4,500.00 donated to date in her 
memory, the UHEF will be able to continue bestowing the $1,000.00 
SHARON MEDNICK SCHOLARSHIP to a student who has 
demonstrated an interest in pursuing a career in education. The 
student selected by the Counseling staff this year is Yvette 
Paniagua. Yvette will be going to San Francisco State in the Fall.
No one appreciated the financial struggles of today’s students more 
than Ms. Mednick who served as the college counselor from 1995 to 
2003. If you wish to contribute to the Scholarship Fund in her name 
please do so through the UniHi Education Foundation. Thanks to you 
the UHEF will be able to do this for many more years. 
 This year the UniHi Education Foundation was once again able to 
recognize two students for their outstanding community service 
throughout their high school careers. Bernadette Gurney (406 hours) 
and Taran Caparoso (403 hours) each received $1,000.00 toward 
educational expenses. Bernadette is planning to go to Cal State 
Northridge and Taran to Cal State Channel Islands. 
 Congratulations to all these wonderful young Uni graduates. Your 
support of the UHEF makes these scholarships possible. This is one 
very tangible way we can encourage today’s deserving students at 
Uni. 

HOOPSTERS HISTORIC APPEARANCE 

 We don’t know whether or not it is a first for Uni, but this past 
March both the Boys’ and Girls’ basketball teams – the Uni Wildcats 
– reached the L.A. City Invitational Basketball championship finals at 
the Sports Arena. Both final games were televised. 
 Coached by Steve Ackerman, Uni ’89, the boys concluded a 22-
12 season by beating Eagle Rock 48-41 and winning the 
championship. This was a first for the 10 seniors on the team. 
 The Girls’ team, coached by Roger Kiyomura, ended their 16-13 
season by decisively defeating Dorsey (60-46), Bell (56-44) and 
Gardena (48-31) to reach the final game against El Camino Real. 
They were edged out at the end of the game 42-48.  
 These games followed a football season when the Wildcats were 
defeated by Garfield High School, a traditional City powerhouse, in 
the City Invitational finals at the Coliseum. Elois McGeehee wrote: “It 
was a great going away gift for me because they played those 
championship games on the Saturday after my last day at Uni. 
We’re looking forward to following Uni’s teams next year. For game 
information and schedules go to http://www.universitywildcats.org 
and click on the link to the athletics calendar. 
GO WILDCATS! 
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Barbara Flemming Devivo, ‘43 
Roger Drake, W’60 
Mona Shafer Edwards, ‘69 
Kay Tomson Eichenhofer, ‘44 
Gloria Schupp Elser, ‘44 
Eugene (Gene) Epstein, S’51 
Carolyn Rigby Eubanks, ‘69 
Barry T. Faber, S’46 
Barbara Pearce Feick, W’52 
Phyllis Fox Flint, ‘39 
Kathleen Aseltine Ford, W’42 
Bill Freeland, S’43 
Dave Freeman, S’55 
Steven, W’62, and Bonnie Hurst Freer, W’62 
Barbara Case Gauntt, S’39 
Cheryl Furnas Gausman, W’56 
Hatch Graham, W’47 
Donald, W’61, and Kathleen Ellsworth 
Grandi, S’61 
Richard Greene, ‘56 
Kay Ryan Greene, S’48 
Carl, ’57 & Louise Gruening Gutermann, ‘59 
Robert Hagenbaugh, S’39 
Natalie G. Hall, ‘59 
Richard L. Hamilton, S’59 
John Hellestoe, ‘58 
Jaenine Wagner Herman, ‘60 
Fred Hines, ‘52 
William (Bill) Horton, W’51 
Kathleen Donovan Horton, W’58 
Tom Humphrey, W’56 
Diane Ledeboer Hunter, S’61 
Louise Kosches Iscoe, ‘46 
Marion Alice Zehnder Jarrett, S’37 
Jim Jewett, S’42 
Jim Jolly, ‘62 
Rodger Karrenbrock, W’47 
Nancy Brown Karrenbrock, S’48 
Thomas Kendall, ‘46 
Jeanne Benjamin Kirkpatrick, W’43 
Barbara Brown Koogler, W’44 
William G. Koster, ‘52 
Ed Koster, ‘48 
Jeff Kroot, S’61 
Vincent R. (Bob) Lamia, S’52 
Donald Landon, W’47 
Dale Lutzi Larsen, W’52 
Dick Leonard, W’48 
Nadyne Householder Lioy, S’45 
Frances Ellis Lohmann, W’50 
John Leib Marks, ‘47 
Dorothy (Dodie) Lightfoot Matheney, W’48 
Rogers W. McCauley, W’48 
Ella Norgard McGregor, S’44 
Richard B. Miller, W’53 

UNI IN WIKIPEDIA 
 In this, the information age, there are many ways to find 
facts, names and information about all kinds of stuff. One of the 
richest resources for information can be found at Wikipedia, 
The Free Encyclopedia found on the internet. So, no great 
surprise, there is an article about Uni in Wikipedia.  
 The article covers the history of Uni and includes 
information about the Native American heritage of the school 
site as well as a link with more information about the Serra 
Springs. In addition to sections about the change of mascot 
and the preservation of the Ficus on the East side of the 
classroom building, the article goes into some depth about 
filming on campus. It includes a list of movies, television shows
and music videos shot at Uni. In Drillbit Taylor, released in 
2008 Uni stands in for McKinley High School and in the 2007 
release Freedom Writers Uni is Wilson High School. (Both 
photos from the website “Rottentomatoes.com”) 

When you go to Wikipedia be sure to click on the link at the 
bottom of the article “List of alumni of University High School.” If 
you think of more names to add to the list let us know. 
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ONE OF OUR OWN 
Carolyn Sausser Lynch: Summer 1949 

Contributed by Warren Hamilton SUMMER ’50 

Carolyn Sausser Lynch, the dynamic voice of the Uni Hi Education Foundation, has 
retired from the Board of Directors. What began as a, “what can I do to help?” 
question in 1999, evolved into nine years of dedicated service. Her organizational 
skills and personal commitment involved her in every aspect of the Foundation, 
including fundraising and distribution of funds, the newsletter, and organizing the 
yearly Alumni picnic.  
For those who have never met Carolyn, she is a true Daughter of the Hills of 
Westwood. Raised near Pico on Selby in the shadow of the Apple Pan, Carolyn has 
seen the Westside change from miles of rural truck farms (she remembers watching 
tractors and horse drawn plows work the farmlands south of Pico) to the modern, 
frenetic community it is today. 

 According to Carolyn, times were simpler, and life was less stressful growing up in her idyllic neighborhood in the 
30’s and 40’s. Those were some of the happiest and rewarding times of her life. There were many vacant lots to build 
forts, sidewalks for roller-skating, and an empty garage where she and her girlfriends could play dolls and “dress-up.” 
A nearby pony ride concession on Pico was a very popular attraction for these Depression Era kids. And, during World 
War II, an anti-aircraft battery located within blocks of her home, added a sense of excitement to the neighborhood. 
But Carolyn also remembers the sad times—one of them being when several of her and her younger brother’s friends 
were carted off to the Interment Camps at the start of World War II. 
 After graduating from Westwood Elementary, Carolyn’s next stop was Emerson Junior High School where she had 
her first taste of Student Government and community service. It was the beginning of a life long commitment to help 
others—especially children. 
 Westwood was in walking distance and the Saturday matinees at the Village and Bruin were the order of the day. 
Carolyn’s favorites were musicals and comedies—especially the Hope-Crosby Road pictures. Afterwards, a visit to 
Albert Sheets for a very special ice cream treat completed the outing for her and her friends. “Tom Crumplars was off 
limits—too rowdy for my mother’s tastes,” Carolyn muses with a chuckle. 
Summer time was beach time, and the Santa Monica Blvd. bus was the method of getting there. Roadside Rest Beach 
and Neenie’s Famous Weenies were two of the more popular spots. 
 Although most of Carolyn’s days at Uni were spent studying, she loved the campus and found time to participate in 
many student council activities, and service groups: Girl’s League, Class Governance, the Mawanda’s, the 
Meledonians and was a Sealbearer at graduation.  
 After graduating from Uni, Carolyn spent two enjoyable years at Stanford. It was her first time away from home and 
she discovered the joys of independence. She transferred to UCLA, got married, and began to raise a family. Having 
children had always been a lifelong dream, and over the years, her four children became the main focus of her life. Her 
time with them was very precious and she remembers with fondness all of the activities they shared together.  
Another one of her favorite activities was with the Westwood Hills Woman’s Club Juniors who worked with the Marion 
Davies Clinic for children. When the clinic became part of the UCLA Medical Center, Carolyn worked in the volunteer 
program. 
 Solid careers in several bond and brokerage firms honed her business and people skills. With her children grown, 
she also had time to pursue her hobbies: Restoration of vintage homes, and her first love, gardening. 
 And, it was Carolyn’s genuine love for Uni Hi and her desire to help that led her to that small cubbyhole of a room 
on campus that was the home of the Uni Alumni Office. Because Carolyn had a computer she could help organize the 
files that had been kept--up to that time--by hand. She enjoyed meeting people and the challenges of the daily 
workings of the Foundation. So, it was only natural that over the years, she began to accept more and more 
responsibilities within the Foundation. 
 Carolyn asked that the following be included in this piece: “I would like to encourage you to support the UniHi 
Education Foundation, so that the organization can continue to respond to teacher’s requests and fund extraordinary 
projects. The Foundation also funds the annual Newsletter, which keeps alums informed of progress in school 
ventures, scholarships, and yet to be unmet needs, along with news from classmates.”  
 In many organizations throughout the world, one finds leaders and listeners, talkers and doers. Carolyn has, and 
will always be a doer. We on the Board will miss meeting with her regularly, but look forward to seeing her at Uni 
events. She is truly, one of our own.  
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1926 – PIONEERS 
In Memoriam: LORIN GRANDFIELD

1927 
In Memoriam: RUBY CURTISS GRANDFIELD

1929 - TWENTY-NINERS 
HELEN CURTISS CONNER wrote that she was a 
member of the first Junior High class at Harding High 
School, which later became University High School, and 
that UCLA sent student teachers to the classes. 
In Memoriam: STUART FULLER, MYRLE GROVE 
FULLER, ARTHUR FAULCONER (aka DION
O’DONNELL, poet) 

1931 – RIFFS/MARTIANS 
DORIS PHILLIPS KELLY would like GERALDINE 
PAGE REGUR to contact her – 12214 Tweed Lane, 
L.A., CA 90049 or 310/476-1663. LAURA ANN CURTIS 
HURST is living in Reno. 
In Memoriam: YSIDRO E. REYES

1932 – CONQUER0RS/OLYMPIANS 
In Memoriam  EVELYN PEDERSEN POTTS

1934 – COMMODORES/MASQUES 
FREDDA McGEE VAN SCHMUS taught art at UCLA 
and every grade from kindergarten to freshman. She 
was a member of the Chamber of Commerce and 
Citizen of the Year 2000 in Laguna Niguel. 
In Memoriam: CHARLIE MORRAH and THELMA 
MORRAH

1935 – ISLANDERS/AMBASSADORS 
LAVON “BONNIE” BUCKNER LUBOVISKI would like 
to hear from classmates – bonnielubo@mac.com

1936 – ARGONAUTS/METROPOLITANS 
HELEN SPURRIOR HARRIS remembers Harding High 
School from the old photo in the last Newsletter. 

1937 – TYROLEANS/BENGALS 
JAMES D. CUMMINGS is doing fine and in his 7th year 
of driving a 1’ gauge train at Wilson Park in Torrance on 
the first Sunday of each month. He is a Life Member of  
the Southern California Live Steam Club. CEIL SMITH,
US Navy ’42–’46, held many jobs in the aircraft industry 
and retired as Senior Design Specialist – Engineering. 
(MARION) ALICE ZEHNDER JARRETT wrote of her 
nursing career (not for publication), moved to Cupertino 
in ’51 and concentrates on church work. She loves the 
Newsletter and especially Joe Nagano’s letter. JOE
NAGANO donated a book of wonderful, historical photos 
to the UniHi Library. 

In Memoriam: PETER VIERTEL, JOHN PLATT, JOHN 
J. THORNTON, HAROLD “PETE” PEDERSEN, 
VIRGINIA K. MILLIS GATES

1938 – VAGABONDS/MUSKETEERS 
PAULINE EAGLER HIMMELEIN wrote from her home 
in Honolulu that she has 2 more great grandchildren and 
one great, great grandson. HAZEL STANFIELD HUNT
is searching for a senior sweater “patch”. Her niece is 
putting together a collection of her high school “merit 
badges”, so locating a patch is important – 626/798-
4115. FRANKIE MORRAH is living in Los Angeles. 
In Memoriam: JUNE ROSE JELLINECK HANSON, 
JAMES A. TREAR, BARBARA STROOP, GARY 
GLUM, RODNEY HOLCOMB, W. KATHRYN McGEE 
SCOTT, JOHN “JACK” DUFFEE VINCENT

1939 – TAHITIANS/ MIDSHIPMEN 
WILBUR F. LITTLEFIELD, US army ’42 – ’46, 4 
children, 9 grandchildren and 6 greats (so far), retired in 
’93 from the LA County Public Defenders Office, lives in 
Van Nuys. AURORA RIVAS graduated from Uni 68 
years ago, from UCLA 64 years ago, retired 37 years 
ago and is still enjoying life at New Horizons South Bay 
– Torrance. LILLIAN GEYER FODIANO, USCG 
(SPARS) WWII, worked in Seoul, Korea prior to Korean 
War, in ’81 traveled in 15 countries in 2 months via VW 
bus, has 3 children and loves to ride in her son’s racing 
boat on the Colorado River.  She remembers many 
friends from Westwood School and Emerson. PHYLLIS
FOX FLINT moved to Laguna Beach/Newport Beach, 
Catalina Island, Lahaina, Maui, Hawaii, and now Talent,
Oregon. TONY VALDIVIA and his wife, GINI, have 
moved to Murietta to be close to family. 
In Memoriam: WHITNEY CRUM, FLORENCE 
“FLOSSIE” CLEVERLY GERNER, WILLIAM GEORGE 
EXLEY, JEROME SUMNER, JANET KIMBALL 
SUMNER.

1940 – CADETS/ATLANTEANS 
FRANCES ROBERTS CONANT wrote “Just ask me, 
‘Fran, do you want to go?’ and I’ll say yes, where?” She 
has visited Tibet, China, Easter Island, Tahiti, Antartic, 
Japan, Marquese Islands, Italy, Spain, France, Portugal 
and England. 
In Memoriam: RICHARD “DICK” DIAMOND, ROGER 
SMYTH, BOB PARTON, RUTH PEACOCK CAMBON

1941 – MOHICANS/BUCCANEERS 
LOIS MARR SANDALL, UCLA ’45, lives in Ventura and 
travels extensively and is celebrating her 61st

anniversary. DOROTHY SMYTH SWISHER enjoyed the 
’26 – ’44 Reunion and reminds us that the ’41 class was 
the last class to attend UniHi from the 7th grade through 
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graduation. FRANLKIN MOULTON also enjoyed the “old 
timers” reunion and would like to have another one in 3 
or 4 years “while we’re still here!” GERALD LANGSTON 
FABIAN shared favorite war-time memories – being 
served by gymnast GLENN SUNDBY at the NY Stage 
Door Canteen and dancing with classmate JEAN
BARTEL at the Stork Club on the night she won the Miss
America Crown at Atlantic City, NJ.  He has spent many 
years in theater work, studying, traveling, teaching and 
doing research. CONRAD “CONNIE” JARABIN was 
located by TONY VALDIVIA and enjoyed sharing 
memories with him.   
In Memoriam: KEN TAKAMURA, VIRGINIA ROBERTS 
McINTOSH, ROSS C. McCULLLUM

1942 – CAVALIERS/MARINES 
PAT WOODWARD GATES chronicled the history of the 
7 ships and tank that her husband built in her book, You 
Can’t Go Incognito in a Battleship. KATHLEEN 
ASELTINE FORD, married 60 years, is a retired RN and 
oversees the health and medical needs of a 93-year-old 
lady. She lives in Rawling, WY, just off the I-80 and 
would like to have you stop for a visit. DAVID O. 
CALDWELL feels fortunate to be doing exciting research 
in particle and astrophysics and playing tennis. PAULINE
GREVE MASON has a daughter who is a UniHi graduate 
of ‘67
In Memoriam: CAROL JEANNE NEWCOMB DAY, 
MILAND ANNIS, ROBERT E. “BOB” COOLING 

1943 – LANCERS/YANKS 
NANCY WITTON TRANCHINA lives in Boyes Hot 
Springs, CA, and enjoys the Newsletter. MARILYN 
STRICKFADEN THROSSEL, lives in Florence, OR, and 
thanks Mr. Lomeli, the music teacher, for inspiring her 
music and teaching career. 
BARBARA FLEMMING DEVIVO raised 5 children in San 
Jose, moved to Florida, enjoyed it there, and returned to 
San Jose to be near family. MARIAN CRITTENDEN 
BERGESON taught school, had an extensive political 
career, and went skydiving on her 82nd birthday. 
In Memoriam: JACK McKEE, BUD HAND, DOUGLAS 
M. BEAMISH, MILTON C. GLATT, MILES S. ROGERS, 
JOHN L. PLACE

1944 – CORSAIRS/ARABIANS 
JERRY ZUCKER “still buys green bananas”. ELLEN
NORGARD McGREGOR lives in Wilsonville, OR, and 
enjoys reading about long-time friends and the events at 
Uni in the Newsletter. 
In Memoriam: GRACE WELSH FULLER, OTTO 
BERGHOFER (to correct misspelling in last Newsletter) 

1945 – COSSACKS/HAWAIIANS 
NADYNE HOUSEHOLDER LIOY, married 59 years, 
“hanging in there and enjoying our dream house” in Los 
Angeles. LYDIA BODRERO REED attended Chouinard 

Art Institute, worked in retail sales and as a fashion 
model.  She has lived in Pacific Palisades since ’57, ice 
skates and snow skies and pals with PAM LOVERING 
NERVINO and MITZI WILLIAMS PERESLETE.
In Memoriam: CLIFFORD E. HEY, MARY STROOP

1946 – CARIOCAS/CAROUSELS 
WILLIAM F. WOLHAUPTER married wonderful German 
girl, 3 great kids, 7 grandchildren, retired, widowed and 
remarried. LOUISE KOSCHES ISCOE enjoys traveling, 
grandkids, occasional free lance writing and is looking 
forward to the next reunion. FRED HAWKINS, Loyola 
and UC Berkley, US Merchant Marines, retired as 
Captain Supply Corps (32 years total service), lives in 
Belmont on SF Peninsula, married 55 years, 2 daughters 
and 4 grandkids. EMALINE “EMMY” SUGAR enjoys the 
Newsletter – emmycrowell@hotmail.com. BARBARA 
CAMPBELL CASSADAY, Stanford, 2 children 5 
grandsons, active in children’s theater, Community 
Playhouse, retired after 20 years as a Court Reporter in 
Superior Court, avid photographer and active golfer – 
would like to have another reunion. 
In Memoriam: MASAKO NAGANO, MARGARET 
“PEGGY” ROWE JOANNES

1947 – CONTINENTALS/KHALIFS 
HATCH GRAHAM, UC Berkeley, BS Forestry, assigned 
to Angeles, Klamath, Sierra, Six Rivers, Inyo and San 
Bernardino Nat’l Forests in Calif., Alaska Region, Nat’l 
Headquarters in DC, Calif. Regional Office and now 
retired in Eldorado Forest, Calif. For 35 years has 
pioneered in the science of training search and rescue 
dogs. 
In Memoriam:  NANCY STROOP, MICHAEL “MIKE” 
OLIVEAU, PATRICIA KERIN KIDSON, BILL PARRY, 
ALBERT “AL” LASSOS, ROBERT JONATHAN VAN 
DYKE

1948 – REVELIERS/TARTANS 
NORMA EFFENGER STAFFORD has volunteered at the 
Ronald Reagan Library in Simi Valley for 4 years after 
traveling around the Azores, Newfoundland, Europe and 
12 states with her Air Force husband. CYNTHIA 
HARVEY WOODS, married for 58 years, 3 daughters 
and 1 son, 6 grandkids, 4 great grands, raises champion 
miniature poodles. From Dallas, TX, WELLS K. 
WOHLWEND wrote of his long legal career, service to 
UCLA and the 1990 UCLA Alumni Assoc. Award for 
Excellence. YVONNE WALKER BECK “Gray hair, a little 
deaf, but still have all my teeth!”  After graduation from 
Pomona College, KENNETH H. WILCOX served in the 
Marines, ’52-’82, as a test pilot and later as a flight 
simulator instructor for Lockheed Martin, retired as a 
Colonel, and now plays golf 3 times a week in Fairfield 
Glade Resort, TN. GERRIT OHL wrote “We are still alive 
and glad to see that NANCY and ROGER are also.  
Same for DAVID GLASS.” TRUDI DIETERLE wrote from 
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Malibu that she has traveled most of the world, embarked 
on many adventures and is enjoying retirement on the 
beach. 
In Memoriam: IRWIN A. MOON, JR., NORMA JEAN 
FRIEND, MARJORIE “JORIE” KEJSAR 

1949 – SAIGONS/CENTENNIALS 
CAROL HURST PETTIT married an AZ cowboy, raised 4 
sons and has 7 grandchildren and 7 great grands. 
ANNETTE LEWIS HERBST, taught science at Uni Hi 
and Palisades Hi, retired to North Idaho, still teaches part 
time and competes in full triathlons (swim, bike, run) each 
summer and pilots airplanes and flies gliders. After 
retiring as Art Director of Pacific Neon Inc., ROSCOE 
OSBORN is a free lance commercial artist and art 
instructor at El Camino HS in Sacramento. He and 
Elizabeth Mondor Osborn have Gregory, Sue, Chris, 
Tom, Tim, Michael, Mary, David, Margaret, Patrick, and 
Vickie.  He enjoys camping, fishing, sailing, skiing with 
family and is an avid R.C Flyers model plane builder. 
ANNIE LUDLUM O’CONNELL is a playwright, 
professional actor and member of Equity, SAG and 
AFTRA. TAD TAUBE, born in Poland, has 6 children 
ranging in age from 5 to 51. In addition to supporting 
many wonderful projects over the years through his 
foundations, he is now working with other philanthropists 
to nurture a grassroots revival of Jewish life in Poland. 
In Memoriam: SAMUEL BASSETT, BOB TURNLEY,
MURIEL DAY GREEN, JOHANNA “JOHNIE” 
WEIMANN PERROT, JANE WILLIAMS DANIELS, 
MICHAEL A. KREINMAN, GEORGE BEALL, PETER H. 
STRUDWICK, MARY HELEN PETERSON “LINDA 
PADZIK”

1950 – JUBILEERS/ALOHANS 
JOE CORONA, happily married for 50 years and still 
traveling in Europe, 4 children, misses his classmates. 
CHUCK SWEENEY lives a few blocks away.  From 
Eureka, CA, ELEANOR ALLEN GAYNER wrote of her 
appreciation of her time at UniHi and her Tarahumara 
friends. HOWARD ENSTEDT – “Go Warriors!” GINNY 
PORCO LAMBERT, widowed one year ago, keeps on 
going. She won a 6th term as Mayor Pro-Tem of the City 
of Hawthorne, CA. 
In Memoriam: ROBERT “BOB” NEWHOUSE, EDGAR 
COLLINS, ROBERT CHARLES SWICK

1951 – SIROCCOS/CELESTIALS 
BARBARA WINER LEVIN, 4 children, involved with 
Stanford and Smith College alums, MA from Mt. St. 
Mary’s, Supervisor of programs for Older Adults in 2005, 
docent at Museum of Science and Industry, public school 
involvement and Girl Scout leader. BARBARA 
McDERMOTT WEYMANN wrote from Atascadero that 
she and her husband have taken up wood-working and 
volunteer projects. 
In Memoriam: DAVID NESMITH, BARBARA BANGS 

BLACKWELL

1952 – MARINERS/PARISIANS 
A 50TH anniversary was celebrated in the UK for 50 days 
by PETER S. WALTERS and his wife.  He has kept busy 
for 40 years as USA Track and Field Official. BARBARA 
PEARCE FEICK stays close to many W’52 friends and 
volunteers with the Assistance League, WLA Veterans 
Hospital, DAR and the Blind Children’s Center in LA. 
SELMA SHANKS KAHL wrote from Perry Hall, MD, that 
she still loves the farm and the farmer and keeps her 
brain working on tax preparation and helps clients in 
order to do good for her heart and ego. MARY ELLEN 
GREEN KILSBY enjoys 11 grandkids and their parents, 
travels, the arts and alumni activities – CS Theology, 
Pomona College.  She says that preaching keeps her out 
of mischief. MARCUS O. TUCKER, BA USC, Juris 
Doctor, Howard University School of Law and a faithful 
UniHi supporter.   
In Memoriam:  SHERON MILLER SIMONS

1953 – EL’AENS/JAMAICANS 
ANN DUTTON enjoyed JOE NAGANO’S story in the 
Newsletter. JOE OSSNER retired after 30 years from 
Avco Financial Services, widowed in 2006, lives in Irvine 
and has 2 daughters and 4 grands in Dana Point. 
In Memoriam: ANN SNYDER EPSTEIN, JUNE STUDER 
NORRIS, JAMES BANGS

1954 – FANTASIANS/CAPRIES 
From Malibu, RON ZAMARIN lists college, dental school, 
Capt. USAF, Graduate School, USC, MS degree, 
practicing orthodontist, married, 4 grown children. 
RICHARD ABBOTT is the proud recipient of a brand 
new super-strong titanium hip joint. Cheers! CHUCK 
LICHTER is President and CEO of California Medical 
Home Care Services.  
DARLENE ARNOLD HICKS wrote from her home in 
Tahlequah, OK, that all 5 of her kids, grands and greats 
live within 75 miles of each other. 

1955 – VAQUEROS/GRECIANS 
KARL ARMEN retired in Reno, 1 wife, 2 sons, 4 grands, 
has attended the 10, 30th, 40th and 50th class reunions. 
LLOYD RICHARD HURST, JR. and JUDY JOHNSON-
HURST ’57, celebrated their 50th anniversary and live in 
Reno. FRANCES LAIFMAN ENSLEIN, of Greenwich, 
CT, studied at the Cordon Bleu, has taught cooking and, 
as a calligrapher has taught calligraphy. She lives part of 
the year in Scottsdale, AZ. 
In Memoriam: KOLEEN “KAY” KILNOWITZ OSSNER,
MARGERY HOHNSON AWNI 

1956 – POLYNESIANS/CAMBODIANS 
VIRGINIA VALENTINE HALL – 4 grands in high school 
make her feel old.  “Retirement is great!  We’ve put 
almost 60,000 miles on our little RV.” “Not dead yet” 
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wrote TOM HUMPHREY from Los Altos.   

1957 – IMPERIALS/MANHATTANS 
JOYCE SCHEFFEL JACOB wrote that the 50th reunion 
in Palm Springs was GREAT.   
She is a member of Soroptimist International of Los 
Angeles, President of Calif, Hospital Nursing Alumni, on 
committee for Western Conservancy of Nursing History. 
CARL W. COOPER, USC BS’61, MBA’71, owns Omega 
Management Services, is on the Board of Pasadena 
Symphony, chairman of Cheque-Mate Int’l and 
celebrated New Year 2007-2008 in Vienna at the Imperial 
Ball. JOHN and PAM KREIS VAN ATTA wrote that the 
50th reunion was a special event for all. CARL and 
LOUISE GRUENING GUTERMANN’59, reported that the 
50th reunion in Palm Springs was a great weekend. 
CARL, USC BS’61, sold and retired from Belilove 
Company, Engineers. 
In Memoriam: EDWARD BARKETT, JR., PETER 
BASSHARD

1958 – TAHITANS/VAGABONDS 
KATHLEEN DONOVAN HORTON was listed in the last 
Newsletter as W’52.  She is W’58. JOHN H. JAMESON
retired in ’98 after working for 37 years for L.A. DWP, has 
3 children, 3 step children and 7 grands.  
In Memoriam: LINDA NUCHOLS GUNBY, MARVIN 
BANGS

1959 – CONTINENTALS/CASTILIANS 
SHEILA FEIN GIBBS, 3 sons, 7 grands, has traveled 
extensively with her husband, both on land and by ship. 
RONALD ROSEN wrote from South Pasadena that he 
retired in ’04 after 31 years with the Calif. Dept. of 
Insurance. RICHARD KETTLER, Pomona College ’62, 
UCLA Medical School ’69, private practice in Psychiatry 
and Psychoanalysis in West LA.  His hobbies are back-
packing, rock-climbing and basketball.   
In Memoriam:  MELINDA NOLAN CAIRNS

1960 – ELYSIANS/CARIBBEANS 
LEE TROXEL moved back from Newfoundland to St. 
George, UT. DEAN ST. CLAIR, Architecture degree from 
UC Berkeley and has practiced since ’73, has a daughter 
and her family living in Alberta, Canada, and a son 
working at the Hollywood Reporter. After graduating from 
Cal State Long Beach, MICHAEL MENKIN returned to 
study art at the College of Marin and is now a technical 
writer living in Bellevue, WA. 
In Memoriam:  CAROL HUFFMAN VAUGHN

1961 – NEW YORKERS/ISLANDERS 
ROBIN POLLOCK HALPER has been a florist, caterer, 
photographer, explorer (went down the Amazon 
headwaters in a dugout canoe), became a Mother and 
spent 6 years getting her nursing degree (RN), has 
worked at Kaiser Sunset for 20+ years and hopes to 

retire to Maui. 
In Memoriam: CHARLES “CHUCK” LEVY CASILLAS, 
LEONARD “HOAGY” HOLGUIN, LINDA ANDERSON 
MESSNER, MARSHA DAVIS, ART PARMELEE, 
HARRIET VELLEMAN 

1963 – SUNDOWNERS/DANAANS 
In Memoriam: MARTIN “MARTY” ALCALA

1964 – THALIANS/PROMETHEANS 
NIKKI KRAUCH LEE has retired with her husband to the 
Oregon coastal town of Netarts. 
In Memoriam: MADELON RATINOFF ROWEN

1965 – ARTESIANS/PELEANS 
JUDY KLEINBERT, of Bellingham, WA, asks to have the 
class website listed - www.unihi65.com 

1966 – VALCESIANS/DELPHIANS 
CAROL L. ROSENBLUM has worked for LAUSD for 36 
years, is currently principal at Glenfeliz Blvd. School. She 
resides on the Westside. 

1967 – MILESIANS/MYRIDONS 
BARBARA MARSON STARLER retired from LAUSD as 
teacher, mentor, gifted coordinator and school 
psychologist, had private practice as an Education 
Psychologist and is now an owner and VP of the 
Chameleon Chair Collection, a chair rental company 
(Academy Awards, Emmys, weddings, entertainment 
corporate events).  She loved the 40th reunion and 
thanks Penny, Janet and Laure and all who worked. 
In Memoriam: PATRICIA “PATTI” HOLCOMB 
CUNNINGHAM, survived by her father, Rod, S’40, 
siblings Peg, S’64, Jim, S’70 and Jeff’72 

1968 – SALISIANS/SAROYANS 
PATRICIA GODON-TANN, still the principal of Castle 
Heights ES, challenges the ’68 “Uni-Girls’ to contribute 
what they spend on lunches to the UHEF.  “How about it, 
ladies?” MAXINE MAHONEY McNAMARA has moved to 
Ramona to be near her grandchildren and is having fun 
teaching them how to swim. 

1969 – TAISHANS/PHAETHEONS 
CAROLYN RIGBY EUBANKS has been married for 32 
years to fellow classmate JOHN EUBANKS. MARCIA 
AARONS left the Cleveland Orchestra after 25 years but 
still plays the principal flute in the Aspen Music Festival 
and the Mostly Mozart Festival in Lincoln Center.  She 
and her husband have a home in Cleveland and one in 
Aspen. 

1970 – SENECANS/HERBERTS 
RON LUMLEY became a Daddy at 45 years old. 
LEONARD ELLIS’S tune Grannar's Waltz has been 
recorded by the Swedish trio, Grannar. You can hear it 
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and see a video of Grannar playing it for a dance: 
http://youtube.com/watch?v=DzmtdYq5kRc 

1972 – PAMOJAS 
In Memoriam: RONALD SANBORN

1973 – LAILANI 
RANDALL RICHMAN, married with 4 children, has 
become an internet sensation “Richie Ray Stevens” – 
randrich55@aol.com.   

1975 – SHANGRI-LA 
CHET BEER is alive and well in Big Sky Montana. 
KEVIN E YOUNG wrote from Santa Barbara that he has 
2 daughters, ran 6 marathons and a trail 500K after Uni 
XC and Track (LA City XC champs ’75 and ’76.  He is a 
realtor – www.sbre.com.  
In Memoriam:  SCOTT INOHARA

1976 – TOMODACHI 
RICHARD HOFFMAN has genealogy as a hobby and 
has found family all over the world.  He has traveled to 
Israel twice.   

1981 – CENTURIANS 
KATHERINE TURMAN lives in New York where she 
produces Nights with Alice Cooper, a syndicated radio 
show, and is a freelance journalist, married 5 years and 
no children. 

1985 
RUSSELL BAUM, Dept. of State Foreign Service, ’91, 
served with the Navy in Baghdad 2004-2005, now 
working as a reserve officer in the office of the Assistant 
Secretary of the Navy for Research, Development and 
Acquisition at the Pentagon. 
In Memoriam: JORDAN H. EHRLICH

1987 
RYAN BAUM returned from Kuwait where he was 
stationed with the Navy Customs Battalion Romeo, 
Charlie Company.  He is now a finance manager for 
Wells Fargo’s Asset Management Group. ALICE WONG
is a faculty member at UC Davis doing research in 
Molecular Bioscience veterinary medicine. 

1988 
In Memoriam: TODD MAY 

1991 
ADRIENNE HEMAN BARR, married, 1 son, is First VP 
of CB Richard Ellis, Century City. 

1992 
F. JAVIER MEJIA, ’96 USC graduate, professional 
baseball player ’96-’98, married with 2 daughters, teacher 
’99-’04, sales rep for Budweiser ’04 to present. 

1994 
JESSICA QUIROGA-BANTUG and her husband 
welcomed Roman, born 10-16-2006. 
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Rogers W. McCauley, W’48 
Ella Norgard McGregor, S’44 
Richard B. Miller, W’53 
Gerry Cohn Mitchell, W’59 
Donald R. Morrison, W’46 
Hideko Ohashi Mochizuki, ‘39 
Franklin Moulton, S’41 
Joan LaVoie Olin, W’45 
Annette Lewis Orton, S’49 
Roscoe Osborn, S’49 
Joe Ossner, ‘53 
Edith Pedersen 
Robert Peeler, W’43 
Barbara Sutliff Peterson, S’51 
Bruce Pope, S’48 
Lydia Bodrero Reed, S’45 
Edward Reiter, ‘51 
Aurora Rivas, W’39 
Ken Roos, W’66 
Peggy Gilbert Sange, ‘59 
Carolyn Downey Schanberger, ‘58 
Barry Schiff, W’56 
Diane Hostrup Schwartz, ‘76 
Richard, ’78 and Lori Smalley Schwartz, ‘81 
Harrison Scott, W’47 
Milford Scott, S’49 
H. Ralph Snyder,  W’45 
Herbert (Herb) Steege. ‘52 
Sydney Richards Tanner, ‘69 
Roger, W’47, and Mary Tramill Todd, S’48 
William R. Wagner, ‘53 
Peter S. Walters, S’52 
Ronald Walton, S’48 
Thomas “Tommy” Warner, S’40 
Peggy Sloan Whitmer, ‘53 
Andrew Wilson, ‘66 
William F. Wolhaupter, S’46 
Floyd G. Wood, S’49 
Robert Zukin, W’46 

Thank you every one
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UniHi Education Foundation
P.O. Box 491953 Los Angeles, CA 90049 

Membership Application 2008/2009 

NAME ______________________________________________________CLASS YEAR______ 
 FIRST NAME MAIDEN NAME  LAST NAME 

ADDRESS____________________________________________________________________ 

PHONE(S)_________________________________________ EMAIL_____________________ 

CURRENT STUDENT’S NAME, GRADE AND CLASS/YEAR 

ENCLOSED IS MY TAX DEDUCTIBLE DONATION FOR 2008/2009
Please make checks payable to UHEF 

BASIC MEMBER     $ 10.00 
FAMILY MEMBER     $ 25.00 
EXTENDED FAMILY MEMBER   $ 50.00 
SUSTAINING MEMBER    $100.00 
SPONSOR MEMBER    $250.00 
WALL OF HONOR (INCLUDE WORDING) $500.00 
BUSINESS SPONSOR (INCLUDE CARD) $200.00 
THE MEDNICK SCHOLARSHIP FUND  $ 
THE COMMUNITY SERVICE AWARD  $ 

TOTAL ENCLOSED $______ 

I WANT TO OPT OUT OF CONTACT FOR THE ALUMNI DIRECTORY.

PLEASE LET ME KNOW ABOUT CAREER DAY AND OTHER VOLUNTEER 
OPPORTUNITIES AT UNI. 

HIGHLIGHTS SINCE HIGH SCHOOL: 

To continue receiving the newsletter please return this sheet or a copy so your address is verified 
The UHEF keeps your information updated to help facilitate reunion planning 
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